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Did you carry forward an underspend from 2019-20 academic year into the current academic year?
YES/NO * Delete as applicable

Swimming did not take place due to the COVID Pandemic

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety.

N.B Complete this section to your best ability. For example you might have practised safe self-rescue techniques on

dry land.

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at
least 25 metres?
N.B. Even though your pupils may swim in another year please report on their attainment on leaving primary school
at the end of the summer term 2020.

%

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front crawl, backstroke
and breaststroke]?

%

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations? %

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and sport premium to provide additional provision for swimming but this
must be for activity over and above the national curriculum requirements. Have you used it in this way?

Yes/No



Academic Year: 2020/21 Total fund allocated: £18460 Date Updated:December 2021

Key indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – Chief Medical Officers guidelines recommend that
primary school pupils undertake at least 30 minutes of physical activity a day in school

Percentage of total allocation:

£8,400 = 46%

Intent Implementation Impact

Children to be encouraged to be

physically active during their lunch

break, taking part in a variety of

active games and sports.

Appoint 2 extra lunch staff to
ensure that the staffing levels allow
for adults to organise and run
games and sports.

Train MSAs to ensure that delivery
is high quality.

£7,380 MSAs were used throughout
the year to run games and
sport. Observations show that
children are on the whole
more active than before.
Lockdown has meant that the
full impact of this cannot be
seen whilst children are
eating and playing separately.

Project needs to be continued
as restrictions ease.

Monitoring needs to be better
next year, once all children can
mix.

Improve the resources for PE and
outdoor play to ensure that the
curriculum intent can be fulfilled.

Audit the resources and prioritise
what is needed for the remainder of
this academic year

Purchase new equipment as
needed.

£800 New equipment (£800) has been
purchased for lessons and
lunchtime. Teachers are now able
to deliver the full curriculum (as
it currently stands)

The curriculum itself needs to
be reviewed and ensure that it
is fit for purpose.

Children are able to access PE
provision whilst in lockdown,
ensuring that active lifestyles
continue where possible.

A proportion of the SeeSaw costs to
be split between the subjects.

Teachers to be guided to resources
that can be posted on SeeSaw on a
weekly basis - virtual plans, YouTube
Videos, Demo Lessons, Fitness
sessions etc.

£220 SeeSaw is in place and the virtual
provision is good across subjects.

Teachers were able to use a
variety of resources to keep
children active whilst at home.

This has highlighted that the
curriculum needs reviewing for
when the children are all back
in without restrictions - more
use of digital resources will
boost the profile of PE.

Key indicator 2: The profile of PESSPA being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement Percentage of total allocation:



£1700 = 9%

Intent Implementation Impact

Promote active lifestyles to all

children and to the wider community

- Moorlands should be associated

with healthy lifestyles by all

stakeholders.

Actively promote and use the
premises for sports hire within the
community - Site staff will be
needed to facilitate this.

Promote PE around the school with
posters, signs etc.

£1,500

contribution to
site staff salary

£200

Posters, signage
etc.

Regular lettings have taken
place when restrictions have
allowed.

This has been hampered with
restrictions but the school has
still managed to build a good
reputation and gets regular
enquiries for hire.

Promoting PE in school can be
developed further when
restrictions allow mixing of
children, competitions,
festivals etc.



Key indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport Percentage of total allocation:

£4,800 = 26%

Intent Implementation Impact

Teachers are encouraged to share
good practice and observe each
other's teaching in order to improve
the quality of teaching across the
academy.

Release time for Teachers to be

provided by HLTA.

Information on good practice to

be sourced for teachers.

£4,800 Impact of this target has been low

this year but the costs still need

to be covered. Restrictions have

meant that mixing classes and

visiting other classes has been

difficult.

Observations have taken place

and the PE lead is happy to share

good practice with others.

This needs to be continued

next year in order to improve

good practice.

Carry forward 20% of spend

to next year

Key indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils Percentage of total allocation:

£3000 = 16%

Intent Implementation Impact

Children to be given the opportunity
to access a wide variety of sports and
clubs to broaden their horizons and
promote an active lifestyle.

Premier Sports to provide sports

clubs, taster sessions and school

events across all year groups.

£3000 Premier Sports have delivered a

number of clubs and sessions for

children across the school. This

has been more limited than usual

due to restrictions on class mixing

etc.



Total Spend - £17,900
Total to carry forward to 2021/22 - £1,520

Signed off by

Head Teacher: Ryan Freeman

Date: December 2021

Subject Leader: Catherine Surridge

Date: January 2022

Governor: Bruce Gordon

Date: January 2022


